
R.E.A.C.H. for Tomorrow  
January 16th, 2023  

Board Meeting minutes  

Phil Crosby opened us in prayer.  

Roll Call: , Stephanie Roe, Creed Culbreath, Phil Crosby, Jack Waters, Matt Danielle Ratcliff
Steinbrook, Greg Delaney, Felicia Diaz-Taylor.   

Danielle began the meeting by reminding the board members about the Murder Mystery 
Dinner on Friday.   

Next Stephanie Reviewed the Financials.   Stephanie reviewed total revenues for 2023 for 
REACH For Tomorrow and North Creek.  She also reviewed the “Kingston Transportation” is 
the total of money transferred into that account and it will be processed and much less 
next month. The board will also receive reports on this account moving forward.   
 
Third Jack gave the COO Report.   Discussed credit line to assist with gaps in billing coming 
in due to slow payments and 6 month turnaround times.  Explained the need for 12/15 
passenger vans and asked the board if they saw any to please forward them to him.  
Touched on the trainings Danielle is doing on Art Therapy on Fridays. 

A. Restoration and Recovery -  
- Update on Greenfield IOP Program  
- Update on Ross Men’s  IOP Program: Have filled 22 of the 30 spots they agreed 
to fill in 6 months if we partnered on the Pennington project.    
- Mental Health Program  

B. Collaboration Report highlighted by Creed. Creed told a story of a young man who 
called QRT to not relapse.  He is now 21 months clean now & is a content creator.    
 
C. Beloved report by Felicia: She met with the Mayor of Piketon to discuss the 
program.  He is very supportive of the growth and changes.  Discussed that one of the 
funders stated that REACH being faith based would marginalize us giving services and 
restricted us from getting funding. She explained that we are all inclusive.  This funder 
then stated we needed to write a letter explaining what happened and how our 
current and previous activities/programs demonstrates that being faith based does not 
affect who we offer services to or how they are treated during services.  Danielle 
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closed this section by mentioning Blossom House in Ross county is mentoring with 
Danielle and wants to see how we can partner with REACH for their program.   

Next we moved to Old Business: 
A. Danielle reiterated that as always we are looking for more board members and a Board 
President.   

B.  Danielle updated the board on the REACHOut Community Center is basically ready to 
open. Finishing sealing the countertops and installing the last sink.  Our final step is being 
approved by the Health Dept. 
C. South Washington St. doesn’t really have anything going on at the present time. We 
are awaiting the grant awards at the end of February to see if we get the restoration 
project funded.  
D. Change in EHR and merging of Mental Health and SUD services to one EHR under 

OMHAS.  
E. NorthCreek as soon as we know when the EHR switch happens North Creek will be 
sold.   

Finally New Business: 
A. CARF All agencies will have to be CARF certified by 2025. SO we are looking to 
start the process now.   
B. Ohio Recovery Housing Certifications are going to be required by 2025 so we are 
looking to get certified now before the rush.  
 
Danielle closed by telling the board we would like to do a strategic planning meeting 
next month in February.  We will be sending out a survey to get availability to 
coordinate when we will be having it and where.  Next board meeting date has been 
tabled in lieu of the survey.   


